JOINT PRESS STATEMENT ON DISCUSSIONS BETWEEN GOVERNMENT OF MAHARASHTRA AND MUNICIPALITY OF TEL AVIV ON SMART CITY PARTNERSHIP BETWEEN TEL AVIV AND METROS OF MAHARASHTRA
During his visit to Israel, the Chief Minister of Maharashtra, Shri  Devendra Fadnavis, was briefed on the concept and implementation of the Smart City project in Tel Aviv, which was adjudged as the ‘World’s Smartest City’ at the Smart City Expo World Congress held in 2014. Maharashtra is a rapidly industrializing State with a vibrant IT economy, which is witnessing increasing urbanization. The State aspires to create sustainable and friendly urban spaces that integrate the use of technology, social media,  community participation and e-governance to build smart cities of Maharashtra like Nagpur, Mumbai, Amravati, Aurangabad and Nasik to a global standard.    

Discussions on this subject were held with Mr. Ron Huldai, the Mayor of Tel Aviv, and other experts and officials. Following detailed discussions, the two sides agreed to: 

(i) cooperate and facilitate in exchange of information and best practices, particularly in Tel Aviv, in areas, inter alia, relating to:

(a) community outreach and participation through use of social media; open data;
(b) online municipal services;

(c) traffic and parking management through IT;

(d) security and emergencies;

(e) promoting a Start-up City and youth entrepreneurship;

(f) green construction and rational land use to create an appealing urban environment; 
(ii) discuss common challenges faced by modern cities and possible solutions;
(iii) explore the possibility of using Indian IT capabilities to increase efficiency of smart urban solutions; 

(iv) implement the above by facilitating exchange of experts and city officials and if appropriate through harnessing Israeli smart technologies and solutions. 

It was further agreed that officials of the Government of Maharashtra and the Municipality of Tel Aviv would hold further discussions to suggest concrete steps to implement the above understandings. 
Mayor Huldai invited the Government of Maharashtra to send a delegation to the Tel Aviv Innovation Festival on 7-8 September 2015 to understand the use of innovation in building Tel Aviv as a smart city. The Chief Minister agreed and invited Mayor Huldai to visit Maharashtra to continue discussions and promote the close friendship between the people of India and Israel.
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